Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES

     




       February 13, 2014

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: Jed Schwartz and Shawn Atkins 

2.0  Minutes: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of February 6, 2014. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -         

February 22nd-23rd Fishing Derby, informational posters hanging at the Town Hall 

February 24th – Public Hearing Cemetery Trustees 7PM at the Town Hall 

February 26th – Supervisor’s of the Checklist 7-7:30PM at the Town Hall for corrections/additions to the checklist for school meeting

February 26th – Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

March 1st- Washington Snow Riders Member/landowner appreciation dance 7:30-11:30 pm at the lodge. Admission is free- donations are appreciated.

March 4th – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

March 8th – School Meeting 2PM at the school 

March 11th- Town Meeting 9AM at the lodge 

March 29th – Annual American Red Cross Blood Drive (See below) 

Did you Know?  

CANDIDATES FOR TOWN OFFICE 2014

SELECTMAN 1 FOR 3 YEARS

THOMAS MARSHALL

DAVID WOOD JR.

LIBRARY TRUSTEES 1 FOR 3 YEARS

PATRICIA LIOTTA               

TOWN CLERK 1 FOR 3YEARS

SANDY POOLE

TOWN MODERATOR 1 FOR 2 YEARS

BARBARA GASKELL                 
FIRE CHIEF FOR 1 YEAR

BRIAN MOSER

TRUST FUND TRUSTEE 1 FOR 3 YEARS

JAMES RUSSELL

TREASURER 1 FOR 1 YEAR

LYNDA B. ROY

CEMETARY TRUSTEE 1 FOR 3 YEARS

 PHILIP BARKER   

ASSESSOR 1 FOR 3 YEARS

LINDA COOK

PLANNING BOARD 2 FOR 3 YEARS

MICHELLE DAGESSE

LINDA COOK

SUPERVISOR OF THE CHECKLIST 1 FOR 6 YRS

CANDIDATES FOR SCHOOL OFFICES 2014

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER 1 FOR 3 YEAR

KATHY ATKINS 

SCHOOL MODERATOR                  1 FOR 1 YEAR

GUY EATON

SCHOOL CLERK                               1 FOR 1 YEAR
COLLEEN DUGGAN

SCHOOL TREASURER                     1 FOR 1 YEAR
SANDRA ECCARD

Manchester Monarch’s Hockey Game

Your Park and Recreation Commission has discount tickets available for a March 23rd game at 3:00pm for this Sunday afternoon game tickets are $15.00 for adults and $12.00 for youth 12 and under. Must provide your own transportation. See Michelle at the town hall or Ray Clark 495-1423 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 None 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 


4.1 A concerned citizen asked Eaton about the Safety Complex flyer at the store. Eaton told him to speak with Steve Hanssen for more information. 


4.2 Bob Williams came in to ask questions about the proposed Safety Complex. Marshall helped Williams. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   
5.1. Chief Marshall:

5.1.1. Provided the Selectmen with the calls for service report for January.

5.2 Ed Thayer: 

5.2.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the permit to exceed load limit road bond for Kingsbury Hill Road, Class VI section. The document was filed. 

5.3 Michelle Dagesse

5.3.1. Completed the town report and it is at the printer. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1 Jed Schwartz and Shawn Atkins came in to talk more about the Safety Complex and their community awareness program prior to town meeting. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1  Legislative Bulletin- #7 – Public reading file 

7.2 Letter of commitment from Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission for the 2014 Household Hazardous Waste and unwanted medicines collections- The Selectmen signed the document. 

7.3  Invoice from the town’s attorney – Approved and forwarded to Dagesse 

7.4 Approval for Operation from New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services to Larry Poole- Filed 

7.5 Letter from Primex forwarding a letter to describe their property liability program. – Filed

7.6 Notice to the Washington Municipal Clerk from New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services regarding East Washington Road and Bear Hill Road this is an application from the town to shore up the bank – Filed 

7.7 Email from Ken Eastman forwarding his opinion on the Safety Complex being on the warrant. He is asking to be on record as NOT being in support of the safety complex as proposed. 

8.0Old Business
8.1 The Selectmen in response to the budget hearing on Saturday agreed to put the two bond articles back on the warrant. Eaton motioned to approve the change. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

8.2 The Selectmen signed the warrant and it will be posted around town tomorrow. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $6725.38 and vendor checks in the amount of $207,020.55 February 14, 2014. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn Marshall seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:34PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 

February 8, 2014

Town of Washington 

Bond and Budget Hearing 

2 PM

at the Town Hall 

Eaton welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Jed Schwartz to make a presentation on behalf of the Safety Complex Committee. J. Schwartz explained how they (the committee) chose a contractor, and Eckman Construction was chosen. It has taken 10 months to get where we are now, he said. He encouraged those in the audience to take a look at the website were all of the information (regarding the building) is posted. We, the committee, are not asking for this to move forward on the warrant this year because the Selectmen asked us to stand down at this point because the Selectmen still have many questions. When we decided on a 2.5 million dollar project we were a little astonished at the cost, but for all of the needs this is what we came up with and we also wanted in to fit in the neighborhood. 

Al Krygeris asked if detailed drawings ready and included. J. Schwartz said no not at this point. Al but you were ready to ask for the money without the drawings? J. Schwartz we chose a different way to develop our design, then the Town Hall project, we have worked our way through design development. Al Krygeris asked how is the town protected? There is a contingency fee included in the cost and the Selectmen insisted on a cistern (sprinkler system) for the building. J. Schwartz said that if this was removed (sprinkler system) from the plan it would reduce the cost of the project by hundred of thousands of dollars. E. Thayer said this process of planning a building is the same as we had done for the highway garage. Al Krygeris said when you do design build you do not know what you are going to get for materials. J. Schwartz said we have a very specific list. S. Atkins informed Krygeris how we (the town) save going this route by not going through an architect. Vivian Clark asked if the price includes tearing down the existing building? J. Schwartz said it does. Clark asked if they considered other sites for a new building and getting rid of the roof angles. J. Schwartz said that we (the committee) did change the rooflines since the last time you saw the plan and we did look at other sites. Charley Eastman asked about a property in East Washington that the Town bought for the purpose of a larger Fire Department and did you look at building something there? J. Schwartz said that the central station is in a better location. J. Schwartz said he was asked if we build this (safety complex) would we close the E. Washington station? He answered absolutely not, we have to protect all properties and we also support mutual aid. Linda Marshall asked if three variances would be needed to build this proposed building on the current site? J. Schwartz said that he believed they would. L Marshall said she was a little set back by the comments of trying to fit it in the neighborhood and yet a height variance would be needed and some members of the safety complex committee sit on the Board of Adjustment. J. Schwartz asked everyone again to visit the website and if that was not available to them to contact him personally so that he can help get them information. J. Schwartz said that the current building was found not to be structurally sound to add onto and we have changed angles in the administrative (police, rescue, offices) and have been squared up to reduced the cost. J. Schwartz said that we are going to continue to study this and we are ready to go. J. Hofford said he appreciated the Selectmen’s position and it is a breath of fresh air, we should recognize they are doing the right for the town this is our town it is very important to protect our town. J. Hofford thanked the Selectmen and the Safety Complex Committee for all of their efforts. J. Gaskell asked shouldn’t the townspeople decide where they want the fire station, you are a volunteer group and I think that the voters should get a say on where the fire station should go? J. Schwartz said that if you want to volunteer you are welcome at any time and we (the safety committee) cannot force people to participate in the process.  People sit back and wait and sometimes may not be educated and then go to vote. J. Schwartz said that he believes that the Selectmen did not trust you and did you an injustice by taking this off of the warrant. S. Teranni asked if you took off the cistern (sprinkler system) could it be installed later? J. Schwartz said yes. J. Corrigan asked what would be the benefit be for having a cistern at the site. J. Schwartz informed everyone that it would provide many gallons in the center of town. V. Clark said we approved the elementary school but it took many years and now the school population is very small we are becoming a retirement community and the population is going down. Sue Hofstetter asked if the Selectmen could elaborate on what you are envisioning happening in the next year. S. Hofstetter asked if the existing committees would be working on the issues in reference to warrant article 29. Eaton said we wrestled with these (warrant articles) for about a month, safety complex was a big-ticket item even though they worked hard to drop the price, and we did not receive the LCHIP we discuss this every week at our Selectmen’s meeting it is a discussion we take very seriously. There was too much hostility going on in the Town. The Selectmen are going to have an independent eye on all of the buildings. This will allow us to come back next year. Dennis Kelly asked what the attendance was at the town meeting last year. Gwen Gaskell said that there were 143 people in attendance. D. Kelly said that the Selectmen placed a change on the ballot to a two-day process because of a result of the recent Planning Board survey. Chief Moser asked how an outside contractor would do a better job than the people that use it (the building) on a regular basis. Eastman said that the proposed contractor would be provided the information by the people that use the buildings. S. Atkins asked that all of the committees have a choice in the contractor. Linda Musmanno said we should watch out for our volunteers and appreciate what they do. G. Gaskell said isn’t this an opportunity for the Selectmen to help us look into the options and opportunity for our town. J. Schwartz said we have public meetings and no one attends and that the people that are ready to work should not get pushed down the road. It is just another excuse to do more studying said J. Schwartz. C. Russell asked about articles 27,28,29 it sounds like the Selectmen are going to do studies and hold public hearings on all of our buildings. How do article 27 and 29 and where is the 50K dollars going to be going? Eaton said that the Safety Committee asked for the money to continue planning. C. Russell asked where is the 50K going to go? Eastman said he would like to know where the 50k is going to go as well. Schwartz said to move forward with surveying the property, and they wanted to have funds to work with. Ron Jager asked if the Selectmen feel that the 50k appropriation is necessary and desirable at this time. Eastman said no, Marshall said that he does see the need for the appropriation after the study by an independent contractor. Eaton said he would like to see it because the Safety Committee wants it. S.Teranni said that the Safety Committee team did a super job and the 15k warrant article is an insult to the volunteers. V. Clark said that there will be a lot of conversation on the floor at Town Meeting but maybe this money should be put into a Capital Reserve account. S. Hofstetter asked if the Selectmen set up such and account and can they take it out for the purpose. J. Hofford said that he agreed with V. Clark.  

Budget notes for 2014 

Eaton fuel costs are up over 12k, dispatch costs are up 7k, health insurance 6%, elections up more elections, and debt service is down because the gravel pit is paid off. The overall budget is up $22,000. Roll off container is coming from the recycling fund. C. Russell asked if the 85K is going to be done this year because it is not on the list for proposed 2014, the money has already been approved last year. M. Otterson asked about the money needed to go forward with these projects? We want to know what the issues were for you (the Selectmen) to drop this. Marshall said we as selectmen should of stepped back and frankly we need to do what we should of done in the first place to put off a war in this community, it is not just about money, it is about community. B. Hofstetter said that maybe it is a little about money since there is a mention of 2 million dollars in Eastman’s handout. It has been taken out of the taxpayer’s hands it may not have passed but a lot more discussions would have been had and I totally agree that this was not the proper way to move forward. I totally do not agree that you (the Selectmen) should be the ones to take charge. T. Marshall said that possibly we could get many more outlooks we (the Selectmen) represent 1100 residents and many more taxpayers. Eastman we (the Selectmen) have committed to public relations push. M.Otterson I was prepared to go and speak for both of these warrant items at town meeting. Last year at town meeting when I made my little speech regarding the town always supports the fire and I know they need our help. The problem is that you took it off suddenly, you know I was a moderator for many years and some of my meetings went on for two days, and you took this away and I do not have a chance to vote and I think you made a political mistake I think you are looking out for the town and I thank you but I would like to vote. D. Hanssen it would be redundant to hire an independent contractor and at least we had a chance to vote when it was on the warrant. C. Russell on Thursday there was a Selectmen’s Advisory Committee Meeting, we were told that this (Town Hall project) would not be on the warrant this year and the page was dropped on us the other day and we agree with the Safety Committee members. The Safety Committee had the choice to move forward or take the warrant article off and I did not feel it was fair to move forward. 

S. Atkins said that the Selectmen you want to present the people? Well what is it? 

There was discussion and the bond hearing was opened. 

Open the bond hearing. 

There were no other questions about the articles. 

M. Otterson said that the vote should be handled with no other business while the polls are open for the first article and the moderator should handle all votes and place them in the box. Eaton we will let the moderator know. C. Duggan asked why is it that bond articles are to come first? Eaton explained this is the law.  E. Thayer asked if both come and get approved the Selectmen could spend nothing it is up to you to spend the money. 

Closed the bond hearing. 

4:00pm 

Eaton motioned to move to put these back on the warrant. There was discussion on having the Selectmen deliberate but not being allowed to leave the room to do so. Marshall then seconded the motion. The vote was two to one. Eastman voted to deny 

Motioned to adjourn 4:30pm 

Respectfully 

Michelle Dagesse 







